
 
 

 
Retro-Eligibility: How the Process Works 

  
Retroactive eligibility is a standard functionality that many providers are already familiar 
with if they serve uninsured clients and/or Medicaid participants. The purpose of the 
retroactive eligibility functionality is to update participant eligibility in response to the 
addition of new coverage, for example when a patient switches from uninsured to 
Medicaid, and ensure services are charged to the correct funding stream. 
 
Because Medicaid eligibility is retroactive for three months, the retroactive eligibility 
functionality will automatically update a participant’s authorization and flag claims for 
reprocessing using the participant’s revised eligibility.   

 

Claims are paid out of one of two funds, Medicaid and State, depending on the patient’s 
eligibility. These funding sources are outlined below: 
 

 
 

 
Below is an example of how eligibility switches between these two funds in the retro-
eligibility process: 
 

 



 
 

  

 

  
  
  
 

 
  

 

 

 
 


